
NEWSLETTER  

Best Regards 
 

 

Imran Iqbal 

Headteacher  

Welcome back to our final half term of the school year, I 
hope that you had an enjoyable break. Thank you to those 
students and staff who have attended and supported 
intervention lessons last week. Students are continuing with 
their revision and exams are going well. 

Today we have a Y7 trip going to PGL in Shropshire. The 
students will be taking part in loads of adventure activities, 
and I can’t wait to get involved too! 

Also taking place today is the final of the Debate Mate 
competition in London – following on from our win at the 
West Midlands regional competition. We are sending the 
very best of luck to our debate team! 

We have lots of exciting plans for our Culture Day 
celebrations on Friday 21st June, please speak to your child 
about what their contribution will be. They can share any 
ideas, photos or stories with their tutor to be shared on the 
day. Don’t forget that all students are encouraged to dress 
for their culture and there will be bits for sale on the day. 

Students are invited to watch the England v Denmark Euro 
football match on Thursday 20th June in B block hall at 5pm. 
See Miss Bennett in the PE office for a letter. I am looking 
forward to the first England match (against Serbia) taking 
place on 16th June. Good luck to the England team, and 
whoever you are supporting! 

Next week we have exams for Y12 students, and I would like 
to wish them the best of luck. The same goes to our Y10 
students who have some exams next week and some the 
week after. 

Further to the successful staging of our school production of 
"Moana", members of the cast have been invited to perform 
excerpts of the musical at a "Moana Concert" being staged at 
Crockett’s Community Primary School next week. ‘Break a 
leg’ to those students. 

We will have reward trips coming up for some students in Y7 
to 10 who will be visiting Alton Towers or Drayton Manor 
Park later this month, so please look out for more 
information on these trips. Our sixth form staff is also 
arranging a trip to Alton Towers at the end of term, please 
see Ms Khera for more details. 

Work Experience is taking place during the week of 24th 
June for Y12 students. Please look out for more information 
on this. 

Please note that our next staff training dates are Thursday 
27th and Friday 28th June. We have also released our term 
dates for next year which you can find on our website here 
https://holly-lodge.org/term-dates/  

 

Have a great weekend. 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Telephone: 0121 558 0691 

Email: info@holly-lodge.org 

7th June 2024  

translate.google.co.uk/ 

Ambition | Opportunity | Community 

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 Year 12 Year 13 

Sophiah Evans 7D 
Jacop Al-Dalawi 7H 
Safa Ali 7H 
Ayat Zohrah 7J 
Nabila Islam 7I 
Imran Khan Uth-

manzai 7H 

Sulega Abdirahman 

8C 
Avleria Zigova 8C 
Aisha Avdel 8A 
Imaan Hussain 8F 
Noorpreet Singh 8H 
Nina Rashid 8J 

Asher Josephs-

Blackwood 9C 
Rehaan Saeed 9D 
Arsh Nagra 9F 
Shubham Kumar 9C 
Harpreet Chhokar 

9A 

Alayna Hafsah 10H 
Mohammad Sarwari 

10C 
Gurarmaan Multani 

10J 
Nafiza Tasnim 10B 

Jasleen Malhotra 

11H 
Ikjot Singh 11I 
Thania Saira 11D 
Amaan Khan 11I 
Maryam Zannah 11A 
Sukhpreet Srai 11G 

Falak Nasir 12F 
Sarah Scheid 12D 
Abdul Rauf Nadeem 

12D 
Amrita Padda 12A 
Samanta Padda 12D 
Navdeep Kaur 12D 

Maya Perveen 13E 
Shoaib Ahmed 13B 

Well done to these pupils that have shown improvements in their attendance and 
have improved week by week as we track attendance. 

Well done and keep it up! 
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Thank you for your continued support around Attendance and punctuality as we are starting to see improvement in these areas but 
again it will continues to be a focus for the school, we want to drive up standards for both. The punctuality late detentions have 
started so if your child arrives after 8.45am then they will receive a 20 minute detention on the same day, pupils who do not attend 
will be collected the next day to complete the detention. 
Attendance is improving, we expect all pupils to have an attendance of 96% or above pupils that are around the 90% mark and 
below are classed as Persistent absences and we will be making calls, sending letters and doing home visits to pupils we have 
concerns over. Please ensure if your child is off from school that you let the school know but where possible get the pupils into 
school as every minute does matter for their learning. 
Pupils that have a run of 5 consecutive days off run the risk of a £60 fine for both parents and from 
September this will double to £120, we will also not authorise holidays in school term time and any medical 
appointments please ensure holidays and appointments are booked around the school day. Pupils off for 21 
consecutive days run the risk of losing their place at Holly Lodge and we will submit to the LA a request to 
have a pupil taken off roll and they would either need to re-apply or find a new school. These are measures 
that we don’t want to take but we will so to ensure we improve standards around attendance. If you have 
any questions please get in touch with Mr Burke (lburke@holly-lodge.org) or Mr Robinson 
(Arobinson@holly-lodge.org).  

10/06 Y10/Y12 Assessment weeks 

13/06 Immunisations catch up 

14/06 Y8/9 Talk the Talk workshop 

18/06 Y8 English/Drama workshop 

19/06 Y8 English/Drama workshop 

21/06 Culture Day 

24/06 

Activities week and Y12 Work 

Experience - Look out for more 

details 

  

  

GOOD LUCK TEAM 
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